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Gingeion of Cly wiocls
Department of Education
Region III
DIVISION OF CITY SCHOOLS

Angeles City
Jesus Street, Pulungbulu, Angeles City
Tel. No. : (045) 322- 4702 / Fax No.: (045) 887- 6099

DIVISION ADVISORY

No._ /3¢, s. 2018

To: All School Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools

From: Schools Division Superintendent

Subject: STRENGTHENING THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GULAYAN SA
PAARALAN PROGRAM

Date: June 11, 2018

This is to reiterate the attached DepEd Memorandum 095, s. 2018 entitled * Sustaining
the Implementation of the Gulayan sa Paraalan Program in Public Elementary and Secondary
Nationwide.

A division level Search for Outstanding Implementers will be conducied this
coming August, 2018. All schools are advisedﬂjoin the search.

Please contact Anna Marie Carmen M. Romero at cellphone no. 0922380-3138
or email annamariecarmen.romero@deped.gov.ph for reference.

SON CUNANAN, CESO VI
Division SuperinteEFent e
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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

29 MAY 2018

DepEd MEMORANDUM

No. {95, s.2018

SUSTAINING THE IMPLEMENTATION OF THE GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM
IN PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOLS NATIONWIDE

To:  Undersecretaries
Assistant Secretaries
Bureau and Service Directors
Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendents
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

{8 The Department of Education (DepEd), through the Bureau of Learner
Support  Services-School Health Division (BLSS-SHD), sustains the
Implementation of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP} in Public
Elementary and Secondary Schools Nationwide to address malnutrition and
promote vegetable production and consumption among schoolchildren. DepEd
Memorandum (DM] No. 293, s. 2007 was issued to encourage both public
elementary and secondary schools to establish school gardens to ensure
continuous supply of vegetables for school feeding, specifically School-Based
Feeding Program (SBFP).

2. The Guidelines on the Implementation of the GPP stipulated in the
enclosure of DM 223, s. 2016 entitled Strengthening the Implementation of the
Gulayan sa Paaralan Program in Public Elementary and Secondary Schools
Nationwide shall continue to be used. ”

3. To give recognition to the best implementers of the GPP, DepEd will conduct
a Search for Qutstanding Implementers at the schools division and regional levels.
Incentives and plaques of recognition will be given to the winners.

£, All regional directors, schools division superintendents, and school heads

are enjoined to provide full administrative support to the management of the
program.

a. For more information, contact the Bureau of Learner Support Services-
School Health Division (BLSS-SHD), 3rd Floor, Mabini Building, Department of
Education (DepEd) Central Office, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City at
telephone no. (02) 632-9935.

6. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

i Al
LEONOR OLIS BRIONES

Secretary



References:
DepEd Memorandum: Nos. 293, 2007 and 223, s. 2016
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